
 

 

Madrid, 25 June 2024 
 

Pursuant to article 226 of Act 6/2023, of 17 March, on Securities Markets and Investment 
Services, Aena, S.M.E., S.A., (henceforth “the Company or Aena”) reports the 
following: 

INSIDE INFORMATION 

 
In view of how passenger data at Spanish airports evolved in the first five months of the 
year, AENA has revised its estimate of the percentage growth in passenger traffic in the 
central scenario for 2024 upwards to 8.3% over the figures for 2023. This is compared to 
the previous forecast, published in March 2024, which placed the estimated growth in its 
central and high scenarios at 3.8% and 7.1%, respectively, over the figures for 2023, as 
stated in the attached press release. 
 
 
Important information 
Traffic estimates referred to in this release are forward-looking and are subject to 
assumptions, risks and uncertainties. Actual results could therefore differ materially from 
those expressly or impliedly contained in such estimates.  
 
This forward-looking statement is based on information available to Aena as of the date 
of this release. Aena assumes no obligation to update or revise any forward-looking 
statements to reflect changes in events, conditions or circumstances on which such 
statements are based, except as required by its legal or regulatory requirements. Factors 
and events that may affect the validity of forward-looking statements or have a material 
adverse effect on future operations or results cannot reasonably be included in detail. 
 
 
The Secretary’s Office of the Board of Directors 
 
 
Elena Roldán Centeno 
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Tel. No.: 913 212 536 · gabinetedeprensa@aena.es  ·  aena.es 
 

Aena updates its traffic forecast for 2024 after 
the first five months of the year 
 

25th June 2024 
 
Following the analysis of passenger data at Spanish airports in the first five months 
of the year, Aena has significantly revised upwards its traffic growth estimate in its 
central scenario for 2024 to 8.3% over the 2023 figures, compared to the previous 
forecast of 3.8% in its central scenario and 7.1% in its high scenario. Aena 
estimates that in this year passenger numbers will exceed 300 million, as 8.3% is 
equivalent to 306.7 million passengers.  
 
Traffic in 2024 is performing better than expected thanks to strong and steady 
demand. Evidence of this is the 11.4% increase in the number of passengers at 
Aena airports in Spain in the first five months of the year compared to the same 
period in 2023. 
 
The high supply of seats scheduled by airlines for the coming months, together with 
the improved economic outlook announced by the International Monetary Fund 
(IMF) for Spain and the level of demand from the main issuing countries, have also 
been key to the expected growth in air traffic.  
 
These reasons are, for the time being, limited to 2024 and should not be mimetically 
transferred to the rest of the period of the Aena’s Strategic Plan. 


